	PART 1
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DIRECTORATE

To the: Lead Member of The Development Services Directorate

On: 5th January 2004

TITLE: Street Lighting Improvements on Langley Road South within the Charlestown and Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities Area.

RECOMMENDATIONS:  That approval is granted for the improvement of street lighting along Langley Road South as part of a rolling programme of such improvements within the Charlestown and Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities (NDC) area.
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The improvement of street lighting along Langley Road South will be from Whit Lane to the junction with Cromwell Road. Due to the cost of this scheme it is necessary to seek Lead Member approval.

The scheme proposed along Langley Road South forms part of a rolling programme of street lighting improvements that have been and are being carried out throughout the NDC area. The rolling programme comprises priority areas identified by the local community as is need of improved street lighting, in order to improve the image and appearance of the area and to reduce the real and perceived threat of crime, as well as to reduce the lack of community safety. 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:


NDC Highway and Community Safety Improvement Works file

ASSESSMENT OF RISK: This is a low risk undertaking  - i.e. the City Councils Highways Section are experienced in implementing such schemes, and the improvements will be of great benefit to the local community. 

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: NDC Programme 2003/04


Total



£56,634

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: N/A


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: Ann-Marie Wallace, NDC Accountant (742 7477)

CONTACT OFFICER: Elizabeth Aitchison, NDC Planning Officer (792 5902)


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES: Pendleton


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: 
N/A

DETAILS:
The improvement of street lighting along Langley Road South will be from Whit Lane to the junction with Cromwell Road. 

The total cost for the scheme is £56, 634, which is for the removal of existing columns and relighting with new equipment, as well as the reconnection fees for United Utilities. 40 new units are to be put in place. This represents a unit cost of £1,415.85. 

The work is to be carried out by the City Council’s Highways Section and is programmed in for January 2004. 

The scheme proposed along Langley Road South forms part of a rolling programme of street lighting improvements that have been and are being carried out throughout the NDC area.

The rolling programme comprises priority areas identified by the local community as in need of improved street lighting, in order to improve the image and appearance of the area and to reduce the real and perceived threat of crime, as well as to reduce the lack of community safety.

Malcolm Sykes                                                                                                    Director of Development Services.

